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To: The Honorable Jane Kitchel, Chili', Senate Committee on Appropriations 
The Honorable Mitzi Johnson, Chair, House Committee on Appropriations 

From: James Porter, Chair, Vermont interactive Technologies Working Group 

Date: September 18, 2015 

Re: Vermont Interactive Technologies Working Group Report - Sec. E.602.1(d) of Act 58 (2015) 

Cc: Members of the Vermont Interactive Technologies Working Group 

Dear Senator Kitchel and Representative Johnson: 

The Vermont Interactive Technologies WIT) Working Group was created by Act 58 Sec. E.602.1 
with the purpose to study VII and report its findings and recommendations to the General 
Assembly on or before October 1, 2015. 

At their meeting on September 16, the VII Working Group received briefings on topics that will 
Inform their recommendations regarding VII. However, working group members determined 
that additional investigation and information is needed before findings and recommendations 
for legislative action can be reported to the General Assembly. As a result, the VIT Working 
Group respectfully requests an extension to December 1, 2015 to submit the legislative report. 

Please feel free to contact me if you have any questions or concerns. 
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